
December 2010 Minutes 
 
In attendance:  Brent Hladky, Tom Conis, Maggie Price, Bill DeMaio, Ted Boeckman 
and Kathleen Hynes. 
 
Absent:  Wendy Moraskie 
 
Guests:  Ernie Quemuel, Pat Tesauro-Jackson, Paul Jackson, Jessica Webb and Larry 
Goldman. 
 
 
1.  November minutes approved.  September minutes tabled. 
 
2.  The motion to ratify the outcome of the December 9, 2010 Neighborhood Assembly 
on the liquor license for 2625 E 12th. Ave. was unanimously passed. 
 
The outcome of Congress Park Neighbors vote was as follows: 
 
82 votes cast 
74 votes were within E&L's designated area 
22 of the 74 were in support of your application 
52 of the 74 were in opposition to your application 
 
7 of the 82 votes were outside E&L's designated area 
3 of these 7 were in support of your application 
4 of these 7 were in opposition to your application 
 
1 of the 82 ballots was completed incorrectly and was not counted 
 
3. Neighbors who oppose the liquor license requested help from CPN and their request 
was taken up in Executive session. 
 
4. Tom reported CPN’s membership is up 10%. 
 
5.  Roger Sherman volunteered to be the new head of CPN’s Crime Action Committee.  
Larry Goldman and Ernie Quemuel volunteered to help.  Kathleen will meet with Roger 
to bring him up-to-date. 
 
6.  Kathleen reminded the board our IRS non-profit status prohibits CPN from endorsing 
political candidates. 
 
7.  Maggie reported the parking survey from Colfax to 13th and along the 12th Ave. 
business district will begin in the next couple of months. 


